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                             Week Commencing 20th November 2023 
 
 

Headteacher’s Update 
 

Dear all,  
 

Year 11 mocks are going really well and our Year 11 students have responded so maturely. They continue this 
week with practical exams too and I hope the students are well prepared. This week we also have the Year 13 
Subject Evening so please make sure you have made some appointments. 
 

Thank you for all of the lovely feedback we have had about the KS3 information evenings. I know Mrs Rhodes 
has worked hard to ensure you are provided with as much information as possible to help support your student 
across the year. 
 

I hate to mention it but please look out for some key dates as we move towards the end of the term with the 
Christmas Fair, the Carol Service, Christmas tree sales from our SLSA and other events. It’s going to be a busy 5 
weeks! 
 

Mr Farrer 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

WEEK B CALENDAR - TERM 2 

 Monday 20th November • Year 11 Mock Practical Exams start 8:35am  
 

 Tuesday 21st November  

 Wednesday 22nd November • Y8/9 Girls County Cup Football (Round 2) 12:15pm – 5:15pm 

 Thursday 23rd November • Y11 Music Mock Practical 09:05am – 12:30pm 

• Y11 GCSE Mock Written Exams End 

• Y13 Subject Evening 4.30pm - 7.30pm 
 

 Friday 24th November • Y11 GCSE Mock Practical Exams End 

 

 Collective Worship Term 2:    
 

           Dear God please help us, whether we faith or no faith, to 

• Be still in our busy day. 

• Connect with our school’s Christian vision and values. 

• Consider the concept of the unspoken. 

• Take an opportunity for prayer or reflection. 

 
 



 
 

From: Wiltshire Council 
Wiltshire Council is consulting on the proposed admissions criteria and admission arrangements for its 
Community & Voluntary Controlled Schools for the 2025/26 academic year and has asked us to share the details 
with parents/carers.  
 

It is also consulting on the proposed schemes for co-ordination of admissions to all maintained schools and 
academies for the 2025/26 academic year. 
 

The consultation starts on Friday 17 November 2023 and it ends on Friday 12 January 2024.  
The consultation documents can be accessed by clicking on the link below. 
 

www.wiltshire.gov.uk/schools-learning-admissions-consultation  
 

To respond to this consultation please send your comments by email to admissions@wiltshire.gov.uk or 
you can write to:  
School Admissions Team, Wiltshire Council, Bythesea Road, Trowbridge, Wiltshire BA14 8JN 
 
 

From: Mr Blowers – Director of 6th Form 
 

Students applying to St Laurence 6th Form must complete the online application form. This can be found on our 
website both on the Home Page, and on the Join us – 6th Form Page. 
 

A reminder to all Year 11s that we would like an application from the overwhelming majority of you. We want to 
be sure that you have a range of choices as you consider next steps. 
 

Deadline for Applications - Friday 30th November 3:00pm 
 

A reminder that it is well worth meeting this as subjects will be filled on a first come first served basis. 
 
 

From: Miss Hancock – Head of Music 
 

The Percussion Club are performing as the pre-concert entertainment in the Wiltshire Music Centre  
 

▪ When: Saturday 2nd December 2023  
▪ Where: Wiltshire Music Centre foyer  

▪ Time: 7:00pm – 7:30pm  

Carol Service  

▪ When: Wednesday 13th December 2023  

▪ Where: Holy Trinity Church, Bradford-on-Avon 

▪ Time: 7:00pm  

From: The School Immunisations Team 
 

Last Date to Book Nasal Flu Immunisations: 
 

Wednesday 22nd November 
     

Use this link to give consent or if you wish to decline: https://schoolimms.hcrgcaregroup.com/flu/2023/wilts 
 

If you have any queries, please contact the School Aged Immunisation Team on 0300 247 0082 or email: 
vcl.immunisations@nhs.net    For further information see:  www.nhs.uk/child-flu 

 
 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/schools-learning-admissions-consultation
mailto:admissions@wiltshire.gov.uk
https://schoolimms.hcrgcaregroup.com/flu/2023/wilts
mailto:vcl.immunisations@nhs.net
http://www.nhs.uk/child-flu


 

From: Mr Carter – Head of PE 
 

Fixtures:  
  
Tuesday 21st November 

• Year 8 Rugby Waterfall Tournament v Hardenhuish School 11:30am -16:00pm (Away) 
• Year 7 Boys County Cup Football GWA 2:45pm - 4:15pm (Home) 

Wednesday 22nd November 

• U14 Girls County Cup Football Round 2 v South Wiltshire Grammar School (Away) 

Thursday 23rd November 

• Year 9 Rugby Waterfall Tournament Kingsbury Green Academy 11:30am -16:00pm (Away) 
• Year 10 Rugby v Kingdown 3:00pm - 5:30pm (Away) 

Results of last week’s games: 
 

• Year 10 Netball vs Melksham Oak 18-8 WIN 

• Year 7 Rugby vs Melksham Oak WIN 

• U15 National Plate Rugby Game v Oasis Brislington 27-19 AGAINST 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From: Mrs Favali – Teacher of Psychology 
 

Advance Notice: Holocaust Survivor Talk 
 

On Thursday 7th December we have the great privilege of having Gloria Silver in school to speak to Year 9 
students during Period 3.  
 

Gloria is a second-generation Holocaust survivor who will be sharing her father's extraordinary testimony 
of surviving different camps and hiding in the German Army.  
 

Due to limited space in the Lecture Theatre, she will only be speaking to students who would normally 
have PE during that period.  
 

I will be arranging another talk from a Holocaust survivor for the remaining students for Term 4 or 5. 
 



From: Mr Chadwick – Head of English 
 

St Laurence Reads 2023-24 
 

  
Every academic year, as part of our Tutorial programme, all students and tutors take part 
in St Laurence Reads. 
 

This year, students voted to read I Must Betray You by internationally renowned young 
adult author Ruta Sepetys, a gripping thriller set in Communist Romania on the brink of 
the 1989 revolution. 
 

If any parents or carers would like to 'join in' and also read the novel, Wiltshire Libraries 
have multiple copies, including at Bradford on Avon and Trowbridge branches. 

 
 

The importance of reading 
 

When we study subjects at school, we cannot learn effectively without a good understanding of the language of 
those subjects. When we study Biology, we are not just studying plants and animals: we are studying language 
about plants and animals. 
 

We know that students who read widely, and read for pleasure, tend to learn more in their school subjects, and 
do better in those subjects, than students who do not. Reading widely increases our knowledge about the 
world, improves our vocabulary, and opens our minds to a great range of ideas about how we live. In short, 
reading widely makes you cleverer.  
 

At St Laurence, we study whole literary texts in English lessons in all years. We also make access to the ILC 
available in order to choose reading books, and we try to encourage students to have a reading book on the go 
at all times – whether this is the latest novel in a series that students have been reading, a biography of a 
sporting hero, or a collection of short stories.  
 

At St Laurence we recognise that not everyone will enjoy every book; but we know that there is “a book for 
everyone”. As such, we actively encourage students to discover and explore a range of books, and the ILC has 
lots of books with stories that cover the whole human experience. We want to challenge our students to 
develop their own reading journeys, and in doing so increase their insight, empathy and understanding of the 
wider world.  
 

It’s important for students to experiment with what they read – for them not to get stuck in a rut, or read books 
that are too easy. The staff in the ILC have an exceptional knowledge of all kinds of books that students will 
enjoy! The ILC runs competitions and events throughout the year, and these are particularly good at suggesting 
next steps or new challenges for reading.  
 

St Laurence Reads is a tutorial activity once per week, where everyone in the school reads the same book and 
discusses it; this helps to underline how important we think reading is at St Laurence.  
Reading isn’t just something for English lessons: being a good, fluent reader helps students across school – and 
in their whole life. And, aside from this, in a world that can be dominated by the consumption of fleeting and 
sometimes asinine digital snippets, the feeling of getting immersed in a good book is simply one of the most 
calming, rewarding and enjoyable there is. 
 

We have produced, with help from colleagues in the ILC, the following wider reading lists that complement the 
schemes of learning that years 7, 8 and 9 are respectively following in terms 1 and 2. We hope your children can 
enjoy some of these. 
St Laurence English department 
 

Year 7 T1-2 Difficult Choices.pdf 

Year 8 T1-2 Visions.pdf 

Year 9 T1-2 Inequality.pdf Importance of reading.docx 
 
 

 

https://stlaurence-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/jamcha_st-laurence_com/EWbqqXU7IrVFoHab1PAUzzIB7Xixjre6PIswaxK-Ba3zhw
https://stlaurence-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/jamcha_st-laurence_com/EVZ3pfflNkJAlTARzMvLoW4BTP-q4CTIRmeMQGAEIxc2Pw
https://stlaurence-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/jamcha_st-laurence_com/EVUiwUT9stdDuZ3LreJ0smcBBqLpdr4EuXgUxDhbZwtdgA
https://stlaurence-my.sharepoint.com/:w:/g/personal/jamcha_st-laurence_com/EbBg9KGPl1xLqy3f7o-MBpcBOp6GF70eGBmzTfhPX-7cEg


 

To report a student absence please ring the Attendance Line by 8:30am on 01225 309501 
 

Online Safety and Wellbeing 
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Restaurant Menu for Week Commencing Monday 20th November 2023 
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Christmas Movie Night is a Budbury House student led fundraising event in aid of Cots for Tots 
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Chess Club Session 
 

Saturday 25th November 2:00pm – 3:00pm 
 

Open to children aged 7+ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Chess Club is open to children aged 7+ who can 
play chess and would like the opportunity to play 

games with other children. 
 

All children must have an adult present during the 
session.  

 
If you have a chess board, please bring it along. 

 
 

For more information, please see a member of staff or call on 
01225 863280. 

 
bradfordlibrary@wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
 

 


